
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

To:  Board of Commissioners, Finance Committee 

From:  Nola Ricci, Director of Finance 

Date:  June 06, 2023 

RE: FY22 Audit  

 

 

The Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States, in 

conjunction with the Chittenden Solid Waste District charter, requires an annual audit of the 

CSWD financial statements. Management is responsible for the preparation and fair 

presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally 

accepted in the United States. In compliance of those terms, RHR Smith & Company, CPAs was 

hired to perform as independent auditors for the fiscal year 2022 financial statements.  

 

On May 15, 2023, RHR Smith & Company, CPAs concluded in an audit report that audit 

evidence obtained from CSWD management was sufficient and appropriate to provide an audit 

opinion. Thereafter, they expressed the opinion that the financial statements for fiscal year 

2022 were presented fairly, in all material respects, and are in accordance with accounting 

principles generally accepted in the United States.  

 


